## April 16, 2024 LMBIA Board Meeting

Members Present:

Jeff Bullert

Karen Peterson

**Todd Kuechle** 

John Gillard

Dean Nissen

Bill Guptail

Don Kotila

**Curt Wendland** 

Robert Krueger

Guests: Steve Hatlestd, Scott Lemke

Jeff Bullert called the meeting to order.

Karen: Meeting minutes sent out today. Don motioned to approve,

Curt seconded. tHe motion was approved.

Treasurer's Report: Todd.

Report is in April meeting docs.

There was a stamp reimbursement for payout of 122.40.

Karen motioned to approve, Dean second. The motion was approved.

Steve Hatlested: Sucker Creek.

Steve talked to Joe Norman today. The only concern about the project is a deadline for money spent by the end of July. Engineering of the holding pond is the problem. tHeir are computer issues holding the drawings up.. Steve said they should be here any time now. Money is

not the issue. The project starts on Dick Christensons land, then DNR land and then Lahtka's land. All has been cleared by the people involved to do the project. There is restriction someplace in the creek. clogging the flow of water. Curt called Lahtka ,no response. A Log is the problem under 22. Steve will contact the board on this when it's a go.

Lagoon Dredging: Scott Lemke.

Lagoon dredging. Research on what can be done with the lagoon. It has filled in. 2001 maintenance permit. Greg Schultz zoning and planning will rewrite it. The Deacon map shows a contour map of elevation of the lake in the lagoon. Follow the contour line of 1962. Ethan with DNR will check to see if it is ok. It will cost 6,500t to dredge the lagoon. Hodges gave a 1,000 donation as the contractor. Ethan said to put up silt fencing. for the lagoon. They estimate another 1,600 for this in the project. Money is the issue. There is no money from all resources. Scott talked to the lagoon residents for money. The majority would contribute. They could get a permit by June 1st. A couple weeks after that it would be done. Would the association give a donation? 7,400 to fund. 20 property owners. We don't know about Beckville. Joe Norman wanted to know when the money was decided. Dlck is the lead person of the Lagoon project. He will report back on the next meeting. Need commitment on lagoon members funding.

Memberships: Jeff reported. Documents are attached in the google docs shared folder for April's meeting. There are a few not renewing because landings are going to be closed. Additional donations this year are up 12,475. Directory will go out before memorial day this year as a goal.

Advertising: BIII Guptail

Bill talked about advertising. The dollar amount committed. 3,125 current commitment of advertising including the gold members. 6-7 businesses.

22 ads from business sponsors committed. 20 or so in conversation to consider. Try to wrap up in the next couple of weeks.

Inspections: Brian

Brian's update on Inspections. Document is in google docs shared folder April meeting.

Township is contributing 10,000. Dates are set.

We need to let Brian know if we extend the contract.

Greenleaf Township dock. It cost 10,000. It is a commercial dock. 56 feet.

It should be in by opening fishing. Ask Brian any direction or sign help with the township landings.

MBO 9: Robert

NOthing is new with this.

## Curt:

Adopt a highway Tuesday, May 23rd at access 5:00. May 25th as a backup date. Needs to be put on the website.

Summary on website for facebook on the meeting. Jeff will put together the email.

Annual Meeting discussion. We will do the same as last year.

Weed Sampling Training: Don

More info will be sent out for people to train and sample off their docks. There will be more communication for people who want to help do this.

Jeff wants to put a picture of Starry Stonewort in the directory and who to call.

New business: SUe will help, articles and suggestions, please give to her.

4th of July next meeting. Report in May.

Don: Tigress weed treatment on Monday. All around the lake. Curly leaf. West side, Lagoon is loaded. We have treated the Lagoon in the past. Survey was done back in June for the milfoil. Recommended treatment is in a couple of weeks.

It costs 3,500 for survey probing etc for their service. The addition is 1,369 for treatment in the lagoon. Todd motioned to approve, Robert seconded. Motioned passed.

Karen motioned to adjourn the meeting, Curt seconded. Meeting was adjourned.